Oregon State University Retirement Association (OSURA)

Minutes of the Board Meeting

Thursday, May 14, 2003

Present:
Bill Brennan, Les Dunnington, David Eiseman, Gale Hazel, Ron Lovell, Kathy Meddaugh, Jean Peters, Bill Wilkins, Board members-elect:  Norma Barnhisel, Kathy Heath

Absent:
Irma Delson

Approval of Board Meeting Minutes:  The Minutes from the May 1, 2003 OSURA Board Meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report:
The current balance as of April 30 is $1167.94.  Bill Wilkins reported there are still outstanding expenses to be paid for the Annual Meeting refreshments and entertainment.  Gale Hazel reported that she received approximately $100 in new/renewed memberships at the Annual Meeting as well as $870 received via the mail from the newsletter.  There was a brief discussion about paying Starr McMullen’s student musician for his travel expenses.  Bill Wilkins will investigate the appropriate amount of payment for him with Starr McMullen. 

Current Business:

· Welcome New Board Members:  Les Dunnington welcomed new Board members-elect Kathy Heath and Norma Barnhisel.  The Board voted unanimously to approve Kathy Heath and Norma Barnhisel to fill the two vacancies on the Board resulting from the departure of Marilyn Sarff and George Keller.  Each appointment will be for 3 years. Jean Peters will finish George Keller’s 2-year term on the Board.

At the OSURA Annual Meeting, (Agenda and brief Minutes attached) held just prior to the Board meeting, the following slate of officers were approved by the membership and then elected unanimously by the members of the Board at the subsequent meeting:

Jean Peters – President

Bill Brennan – President elect

Bill Wilkins – Treasurer

Gale Hazel - Secretary 

Ron Lovell agreed to take over the job of writing and distributing the Board minutes.  

· Provost’s Council Meeting: Jean Peters announced that the officers (Jean Peters, Bill Brennan, Bill Wilkins, and Gale Hazel) would meet on May 28, 10:00 a.m. at Java II in the Valley Library to formulate plans for a presentation to the Provost’s Council scheduled for Wednesday, June 11.  If needed for the presentation, Kathy Meddaugh volunteered to provide statistical material about the rate of retirements on campus.
Next Meeting:  Thursday, June 19, 10:00 a.m., OSU Foundation, Christensen Room

Meeting Adjourned: After a brief discussion, the meeting adjourned at 5:20 p.m.

Oregon State University Retirement Association

Annual Meeting 

Agenda and Minutes

May 14, 2003

3:00 p.m.

OSU Foundation – Board Room

Registration

Welcome members:
Les Dunnington welcomed members then introduced David Eisemen.  David introduced Starr McMullen

Entertainment:

Starr McMullen (Champion Fiddler) 

with Frank Moore

Recognition of Volunteers:  Bill Brennan presented certificates to several outstanding OSURA volunteers from the past year.

Speaker:
President Tim White presented information about the OSU 2007 plan and news about people and events at the University.

Business Meeting:
Les Dunnington thanked current Board members, introduced the two new Board members, and the membership voted to approved the new Board.

Door Prize:
Marilyn Sarff distributed the door prizes to the winners of the drawing held as part of the Annual Meeting.

Board Meeting:
The 2003-04 OSURA Board met briefly. Minutes attached.

